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HOW I FOUND OUT  
THE COURTS DO NOT OPERATE AS ADVERTISED 

by Daniel Borsotti 
 

I. 
 
Despite what you see on TV, hear on Radio or have 
experienced firsthand, the judges are not neutral. Their 
real job is to protect government and corporate special 
interest.  
 
In September 2015 (Los Angeles Superior Court Cases E58887 
& 5SR01622) I was sentenced to a year in jail because my 
car window could not be rolled all the way down.  
Incredible?  Here’s what happened. 
 
In January, 2015 at the end of a freeway off ramp the CHP 
motorcycle officer made it clear that he wanted me to pull 
over and stop.   
 
It was a high traffic area, so, in consideration of safety, 
I turned right, then prepared to turn left into a safe 
restaurant parking lot.  Just before beginning the left 
turn the officer struck the car hard enough to break the 
SUV left rear corner panel.  At the same time, he screamed 
multiple obscenities. 
 
When I came to a full stop in the parking lot, the officer 
ordered me to roll down the window or else I would spend 
two days in jail.  When the window could only be rolled 
down part way, he demanded that I get out of the SUV.  
Because of his frightening uncontrolled behavior, his 
repeated threats to take me to jail, and his claim that 
other officers were coming to take me to jail, I chose to 
wait in the SUV until they arrived. 
 
When the officers arrived, one of them yelled, “You’re 
under arrest!  Get out of the car!”  I said OK, started to 
get out of the car.  As I did so, they grabbed, threw me 
about, wrenched my back, and slammed my body against the 
car. 
 
After being taken to jail, I was charged with failure to 
obey an officer’s command [resisting arrest, PC 148(a)(1)]. 
 
In June, 2015 I filed a Federal claim (2:15-cv-04112) 
against 31 State defendants.  During the trial in August 
2015, the State prosecution vindictively added 3 more bogus 
charges (7 months after the original arrest).  The State 
judge, Michael J. O’Gara gleefully went along with the 
prosecutorial abuse.  His vindictive glee also showed 
during sentencing.  He protected the Government’s 
interests. 



 

www.DisabledJustice.org  email:  x@DisabledJustice.org 

HOW I FOUND OUT  
THE COURTS DO NOT OPERATE AS ADVERTISED 

by Daniel Borsotti 
 

II. 
 
To make matter worst, the banks appear to be in bed with 
the judiciary administrators. Oh my, could that be Truth?  
 
In 2008 I financed my land in good faith through WAMU Bank.  
The account went through various transfers from bank to 
bank.  I discovered significant frauds in the processing.  
Repeated queries to the bank were ignored and the bank 
started foreclosure on the property. 
 
There is a little known rule that says a court of record 
must have a judicial tribunal exercising functions 
independently of the person of the magistrate [i.e. a 
judge] designated generally to hold it.” [Black's Law 
Dictionary, 4th Ed., 425, 426].  Simply stated:  a judge 
may not act as a tribunal; a judge may not make decisions.  
The problem here is that judges believe they can ignore any 
law that limits their authority in the court room. 
 
When I filed my claims, in each case the judge willfully 
ignored the law, and directly, unlawfully usurped the 
powers of the tribunal and interfered with the progress of 
these case: 
 

2:16-cv-07603  Judge Fernando Manzano Olguin 
2:17-bk-16088  Judge Sheri A. Bluebond 
2:17-cv-06052  Judge Dale Susan Fischer 
2:17-cv-07193  Judge Molly Maizie Gee 

 
The most abusive Judge, Olguin, had 4 Complaints of 
Judicial Misconduct (See Complaint No. 17-90034) filed in 
the Ninth Circuit.  The record shows at least a dozen 
unlawful interferences with court process. 
 
Similar to judges, banks seem genetically disposed to 
commit loan fraud and land theft by misapplying or ignoring 
the law. That’s what those cases are about.  Defendants 
include J.P. Morgan Chase Bank, Nationstar Mortgage LLC, 
and Quality Loan Services Corporation.  
 
The Judiciary proactively defends the major corporations.  
Judicial corruption runs so deep that my only recourse is 
to bring these issues to the public.  
 
       By:  Daniel Borsotti 


